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Dear Friends,
Hope this letter finds you well.  Thank you so much for your prayers and support during this time.  
Visit to England 
I thank God for having had a very special time back in the UK with my parents, during which I was able to help in preparing for when things get more difficult   The doctors have stopped the chemotherapy and mum is now receiving palliative care.  Please do continue to pray for my parents during this difficult time; I find it really hard being so far away.
While I was in the UK my dear grandmother passed away, so it was a pretty emotional time, but I was so thankful to be able to see her in her last week and be present at her funeral. 
Recife

I am back in Recife now.  We have had some exciting news for the pregnant women’s group at Casa da Esperanca.  A project I wrote last year for Anglican Relief Development Fund (ARDF) has been passed and we have been awarded a large grant for various specific tasks/items over the coming year.  The project includes the salary for a social worker and several other part-time professionals, funds for more evangelistic camps, and an expansion of the work with the pregnant women. Please do pray that the Lord brings the right people to fill the posts that we have now started to advertise.

Some other good news is an additional leader has been appointed to help at Mission Esperanca.  His name is Israel, he is theologically trained and his wife Jacqueline used to work at the crèche; it seems to be going well.  Please do pray for a youth worker, as the teenagers are again without a youth leader.
The sewing cooperative is in full swing, with a large order of Christmas decorations to be sent over to Europe later this month.  It is amazing to see how the group has developed.   The most challenging problem we have again is lack of space.  We are trying to buy a plot of land with buildings near the project.  Negotiations over this have been a bit problematic, so please do pray that if this is God’s will it will go through smoothly.
No more news of my nursing qualifications; I still have a few more months to wait.  I was pleased to hear last week that I passed the Portuguese exam I needed.
And now…..Porto Alegre!

I have been feeling for several months now that we were on the eve of a big change - just didn’t know what!  We have recently found out that Efraim’s work is transferring him to Porto Alegre in the south of Brazil.  God has confirmed in several ways that this is the right way forward for us.
I guess the first job is to find a home and a church.  I have started to research what social and church projects are around; I hope to find a church or project that needs my kind of skills and that would be interested in starting up a pregnant women’s ministry.  The Christian magazine Maosdadas, which is written for social projects working with children at risk, is trying to social-map all the projects in Brazil.  I am looking into the possibility of researching Porto Alegre for them, which will help them out and give me a very good insight into the city, plus an excellent way to find a new project.  Do pray that if this is God’s will the door will open.

In most areas of my work at Casa da Esperanca I feel that I am now in a position to move on, with the exception of the new ARDF project. To maintain support for this after we move, I plan to make a monthly visit to Recife during the coming year. 

I have never been to Porto Alegre but it is apparently very different to the north and we are going to need winter clothes!  There are a lot less folk of African origin and more of German and Italian descent. Interestingly, I am informed that it has the highest spiritist/occult population in Brazil and yet at the moment I am not aware of any other missionaries there. 
Please could you pray for us during this time.  I have a lot to do work-wise before I leave, on top of packing up home, renting out our flat and saying our goodbyes.  For the next month and a half Efraim will be coming and going between the north and south, and as of October he will be working down there permanently.  So I plan to join him then or a few weeks after. 

Look forward to keeping you posted as things develop.   We would value your prayers!

 With love and God Bless
 
 Ruth and Efraim








